Thank you for referring to this site for additional information.

February 22, 2016

After careful consideration of the matter, the Greenville Board of Selectmen have decided not to do a detailed account of the negotiation process. We want to stop the back and forth between the two towns and move forward. We do however want to clarify a few items of concern:

- 1. The Greenville board members were not the first ones to bring up the separation of the Joint Police Department.
- 2. We also did not allow the meeting to separate the department equipment, as requested by the Temple board members.

This, along with what was provided in the newspaper article of Tuesday, February 23, 2016, covers the main points of the negotiations and provides a clearer understanding of how we came to the option of the residents deciding on which direction to take the Police Department.

We appreciate all of the resident's feedback we have received over the past few weeks and praise the residents that have come forward to be informed and involved.